BEFORE
THE PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION OF OHIO

In the Matter of the Notice of PagePlus Inc. to Case No. 90-5539-RC-TRF

)
Abandon its Wireless Registration )
)
)

REVIEW AND RECOMMENDATION
SUBMITTED ON BEHALF OF THE STAFF OF
THE PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION OF OHIO

On March 17, 2022, PagePlus, Inc. (“Applicant”) filed notice to abandon its wireless registration.
The Applicant, a wireless service provider, is requesting to cancel its wireless registration
throughout the state of Ohio. The Applicant states it no longer has a customer base utilizing these
services in Ohio and is going out of business. The Applicant was issued wireless registration
number 90-5539 prior to 1991.

Pursuant to Ohio Adm.Code 4901:1-6-07, the Applicant did provide notice to the small number of
remaining customers via direct mail, bill insert, bill notation, and email in the months of July and
October 2021.

Pursuant to Ohio Adm.Code 4901:1-6-36 and 4901:1-6-37, all wireless service providers are
required to file annual assessment and TRS reports, if required by the FCC, for the Commission
to calculate the appropriate assessment fees. The Applicant filed its 2022 annual and TRS reports
on March 15, 2022. Invoices will be issued in early May shortly after the filing period deadline.
Applicant is aware to pay invoices timely.

This notice is being filed pursuant to the Commission’s 14-1554-TP-ORD Telephone Company
Procedures and Standards, as codified in Ohio Adm.Code 4901:1-6-24 (C), which states every
wireless service provider must keep its registration information up-to-date by notifying the
Commission of any changes in operations, such as an abandonment, by submitting a zero-day
notice to the Commission for identification purposes under its original RCC case designation code
established during the wireless service provider’s registration process.

Staff reviewed all documents and exhibits filed with this notice and has determined that the notice
appears to satisfy the Commission’s requirements ser forth in Ohio Adm.Code 4901:1-6-24. Staff
recommends the notice remain approved as of March 17, 2022. Staff will cancel the Applicant’s
wireless registration number, 90-5539, and make the necessary changes in Salesforce for reporting



purposes. In addition, Staff will ensure the Applicant’s TRF docket is closed within ten days.
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